09-21-20 Town Board Meeting

The Sept. 21, 2020, Sugar Creek Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m., at
the town hall, by Chairman, Dale Wuttke.

There were 13 visitors present.

All open meeting laws have been complied with for this meeting.

All the Town Board Members were present: Chairman-Wuttke, Supervisor - Robers and
Clarbour, Clerk-Boyd and Treasurer-Loveless. Also present was Attorney, Steve Koch.

The minutes from the Aug. 17, 2020 Town Board Meeting were approved as presented.
Motion made by David Robers and seconded by Clarbour; motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed with $1,073,186.25 in cash assets as of 09-21-20.

Fire Chief’s Report. The Chief was not present. Dale reported on the referendum.

The road report was present by Greg Walbrandt. Scott’s Construction is here today,
almost complete with the road work. The tractor is at Triebold’s for repairs. They are working
on getting trucks back together. They have been mowing and cutting brush.

Speed limit on Hazel Ridge Road and Briggs Road. The estimate from Cardinal
Engineering for a traffic study would be approx. $9,000. A traffic study could be done with the
speed trailer from Walworth County. No action taken on this item.

Unsightly debris complaints at W5601 Lake Shore Dr, N6585 Forest Road and W5027
Paddock Drive. W5601 Lake Shore Dr. is working on getting the property demolished, just
waiting for the insurance company. Mr. Nawalaniec asked to have until Aug. 28" to clean the
property, we have not heard from him, Steve will follow up with a letter. This item will be on
next months agenda. Steve Koch followed up with a letter to the property on Paddock Drive,
they have till next month to get the property cleaned.

Amend current liquor license for the Blue Road House Bar and Grill for a special outside
party. Blue Overall Road House LLC, Tamara Shabty agent, Class B Combination; W5699
County Road A. David Robers made a motion to approve the requested outside permit for the
special event; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimously.

Original Alcohol Beverage Retail License for Lilly Rose J LLC, dba Freedom Hall, Mike
Jonas-agent, Class B Combination, W6904 County Road A. The Board discussed the license,
they had some legal questions that needed to be researched. David Robers made a motion to
meet on Oct. 5" at 4:00 p.m. to decide on this license request; Clarbour seconded; motion carried
unanimously.

Operator’s license. David Robers made a motion to approve an operator’s license for
Valeria Jackson; Clarbour seconded; motion carried unanimoulsy.

Public comment. Trisha Pellman asked about the Public Hearing for the Referendum.
Janet Pappa informed the Town Board that there were 2 more accident on State Road 12.
MartyWestberg presented the Town Board with a letter from a certified arborist that his
neighbors tree is dead.
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Clerk’s report. Walworth County BOA denied the variance request for the gravel pit on A. The
Town has been approved for a CARES Grant for $2,886.20 for election COVID-19 relief.

Bills. David Clarbour made a motion to pay the bills as listed by the clerk; Robers
seconded; motion carried unanimously.

David Robers made a motion to adjourn; Clarbour seconded.

Meeting Adjourned
Respectfully Submitted

by

Diane Boyd, Town Clerk
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